SOUTH COAST CACTUS & SUCCULENT SOCIETY

REMINDER: There WILL NOT be a June meeting.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

*A BOARD MEETING, beginning promptly at 12:30 P.M., will be held prior to the July regular meeting. Our May show and plant sale will be discussed, along with other important upcoming events. It is vital that club officers and committee members attend. (See the 2nd page of your roster in case there is a doubt in your mind whether or not you're a committee chairman and should be there!) All club members are welcome observers.

*Eleanor Barker is having a plant sale! Sunday, June 10th from 10:30 A.M. to 4:00 P.M., at her home, located at purchase some real "finds".

*Congratulations go out to Eleanor Barker, who is the new Affiliate Chairman. *"Bromelia Bonanza" is being held at the gardens Saturday, June 9th and Sunday,

June 10th, in the Frances Young Auditorium. Plan on attending.

*The National CSSA Show and Plant Sale will be held June 29th, 30th, and July 1st at the Arcadia Arboretum, 301 N. Baldwin Ave., Arcadia. There are nearly 50 divisions in which to enter, and you are warmly encouraged to do so.

LAST MONTH:

The 7th Annual Cactus and Succulent Show and Sale presented by our club was a tremendous success. Many guests attending were from Orange County and the San Fernando Valley; with visitors coming from as far away as New Jersey, Florida, and Hawaii. The sucess of our show hinged on the membership working toward a common goal. All those that worked toward that goal were only 1/3 of our membership. Their rewards will be their own personal satisfaction. A special thanks is given to Bert Muenstermann, Show Chairman; and, Greg MacDonald, Plant Chairman, for all their contributions. Beautiful plant displays were presented by Carol Kennedy, Henk Wories, and Stan Oleson. The plant sales were conducted by Ed and Rosalind Hancock, Gladys Axcell, Mary Belle Wallenhorst, Eve Workman, Stu Bedwell, Stella Stubbe and others. Guest registration, book and membership sales were manned by Norma and Karen Holley and Frances Bruce. Jack Wadleigh stood watch at the plant sale room. Plants were patrolled, questions answered and valued services were provided by Rowena Thompson, Warren Burton, Val Oleson, Eleanor Barker and Russ Lepard. Pam and Gary Wissinger photographed the show. On Sunday Greg MacDonald demonstrated grafting cactus. Have we forgotten anyone? We hope not, because the club greatly appreciates the energy and effort of all that participated! "Where were you when I (WE) needed you?".... Where were the 2/3 remaining club members that should have given some help and support to those that worked long hours for the show's success? You were desperately needed and missed! Clue yourself in, get involved, reread the club's Purpose on the 1st page of your roster.

NEW MEMBERS: A warm welcome from all our membership. Doris C. Williams Twyla Deutsch

Dolores Keith

Rancho Palos Verdes, Ca. 90274 Alhambra, Ca. 91803 Phone:

Apt. N

Phone:

Redondo Beach, Ca. 90277

Eric F. Almquist

N.T. Ladenes

Phone:

Rancho Palos Verdes, Ca. 90274 Manhattan Beach, Ca. 90266 Phone:

(Ms.) C. Guzman-Hoffman

Phone:

Torrance, Ca. 90505 Phone:

Sheila Foster

Robert Greenberg

John Sala & Molly Paro

Long Beach, Ca. 90808 Phone

Northridge, Ca. 91325
Phone:

Lawndale, Ca. 90260